
Minutes of Caldicot Town Council held at 6.00pm on Wednesday, 22nd February 2017 at Caldicot Town Council


Present: Cllrs: 
D Evans, Mayor 
A. Lloyd [arrived 6.10pm]

D. Ashwin
G. Owen

W. Conniff
F. Rowberry 


O. Edwards
R. Stewart

A. Easson
S. Webb [arrived 6.58pm]

J. Harvey
J. Williams 

R.J. Higginson


[In attendance: G. McIntyre Clerk, S. King, Member of Public and Press] 

9725
Apologies 
Apologies were received from Councillors M Stevens, P Stevens, P Watts 
9726
Declarations of Interest – To be identified under the relevant item/Forms to be completed

Cllrs D Evans, RJ Higginson declared personal interests in Planning Matters in relation to Minute 9729.

Further declarations of interest to be identified under the relevant item.

9727 
Open Forum for Public Participation [max 15 mins at Mayor’s Discretion]

Questions were raised by members of the public: 


a) New Post Office accessibility

The post office had been relocated to McColls, however, concern was expressed that the doors had not been altered for accessibility.  
In response Town Council advised:

· Town Council had contacted Post Office Ltd on numerous occasions and Post Office had attended a meeting.  Town Council had been reassured that doors met accessibility standards.
· Concerns were expressed that issues raised by Town Council, had not been addressed.
Town Council agreed that Post Office Ltd would be contacted to express strong concerns regarding access to the re-located post office and request clarification regarding access for disabled and elderly, in accordance with legislation.

b) Bollards to prevent traffic in town centre

An update was requested regarding bollards which would stop traffic going in to Caldicot Town centre.

In response Town Council advised:

· Town Council understood that bollards would be implemented as part of the linkage project and that this had been confirmed by Mon CC.

· The Clerk would check and clarify whether information had been received in writing.       
· Management of the town centre was responsibility of Mon CC and an update meeting was required.

· Some concerns were expressed that if planters were removed, there would be more opportunity for vehicles to access the town.  A member suggested that some planters should be fixed and some moveable.

· Further discussions were required with Mon CC and Town Team regarding plans for the planters within the town.

· A member of the public highlighted that there was a bye law regarding traffic in Caldicot Town Centre.

Town Council agreed that a meeting would be arranged, after 20th March 2017, with R. Hoggins Mon CC, Town Team and landlords regarding the planters. 

9728
To Approve the Minutes: 


a)
Town Council Meeting 25th January 2017 - Mayor to Sign the Minutes
The Minutes were approved as a true record and duly signed by the Mayor



b)
Planning & Resources Committee Meeting 14th February 2017 - Mayor to Sign the Minutes 
The Minutes were approved as a true record and duly signed by the Mayor

9729  Planning [Displayed]

Cllr D Evans, RJ Higginson, declared personal interests in planning matters, as members of Mon CC Planning Committee.

A)
Planning Applications Received 

There were no planning applications received at date of agenda despatch.
B)
Mon CC Planning Information – [DISPLAYED] 

      (i)  Planning Permissions

DC/2016/01162: Change of Use from tanning studio to a tattoo studio – 84A Newport Road, Caldicot, NP26 4BR
                                                                                                                                         TC Refused 10.01.16 *

* Too many tattoo studios already in Town Centre
9730
Finance
(1)
To Approve Cheque list February 2017
Town Council resolved to approve cheque list February 2017 as circulated.
(2) 
To Approve payment of invoice to Mon CC - £20,000, for support of roadsweeping Services 1st April

2016 – 31st March 2017 [Ref: TC 8.12.15]
Town Council resolved to approve payment of invoice to Mon CC - £20,000, for support of roadsweeping Services 1st April 2016 – 31st March 2017 [Ref: TC 8.12.15].

(3)
To Approve payment of invoice to Mon CC - £11,010, for Cleaning of Jubilee Way Toilets, 1st April 2016
 
– 31st March 2017  [Ref: TC 8.9.15]
Town Council resolved to approve Approve payment of invoice to Mon CC - £11,010, for Cleaning of Jubilee Way Toilets, 1st April 2016 – 31st March 2017  [Ref: TC 8.9.15].

(4) 
To Consider renewal of One Voice Wales membership (from April 2017) - £1267
Town Council resolved to approve renewal of One Voice Wales membership (from April 2017)-£1267.

(5) 
To confirm support for Summer Play Provision (£5,000 estimates) [3.5 Clerk Report]
Town Council resolved to confirm support for Summer Play Provision (£5,000 estimates) [3.5 Clerk Report].

(6) 
To Approve cost of clearing of accumulated rubbish OW allotments -£70 + VAT  [To note vacant plots

cut down – ref: TC 30.11.16] and to maintain vacant plots
Town Council resolved to approve cost of clearing of accumulated rubbish OW allotments - £70 + VAT [To note vacant plots cut down–ref: TC 30.11.16] and to maintain vacant plots.
(7)
To Agree date of grants committee meeting – 14th March 2017 at 5.00pm
Town Council resolved to agree the date of grants committee meeting – 14th March 2017 at 5.00pm. 
9731 
Vacancy Dewstow Ward 
a) To note resignation of Cllr J Haskey [CIRC]
Town Council noted letter of resignation from Cllr J Haskey and expressed sincere thanks to Cllr Haskey as an excellent Councillor and for work that had been undertaken within the community and behind the scenes. 
Town Council recognised the contribution that Cllr Haskey had made during her time as Dewstow ward Councillor. 
Town Council resolved to send a card and flowers to Cllr Haskey.

b) To note vacancy, for co-option, Dewstow Ward 

Town Council noted the vacancy in the Dewstow Ward and the Clerk informed Council that advice from the electoral office was to post notice for co-option.  The vacancy would only be filled up until the election date.  

Town Council resolved to advertise the vacancy for co-option, until the election date 4th May. 

9732 Reports 

a)
Town Council Representatives on Severnside Area Committee
There were no reports. 
b) Town Council Representatives on Outside Bodies    

Caldicot Town Team - Cllr J Williams provided an update as Town Council representative for Caldicot Town Team.  Town Council were advised that the A Board licensing had been suspended and this had been welcomed.  The linkage project had commenced.  Final audited accounts were not available.  

The next meeting was arranged for 15.03.17.  
Town Council resolved that the final audited accounts would be requested from Town Team, with a copy of the request to Chief Executive, Mon CC. 

c)  Governor’s reports

Cllr J Williams provided an update as Town Council School Governor representative for Castle Park Primary School.  Cllr Williams provided examples of excellence within the school, which included learning walks, discipline, plaza 5/6, PTA/social activities. 

 d) 
Police Report

Some concerns were expressed regarding less security and potential increased crime around the Brookside site, during the new development. 

9733
Defibrillators – locations and distribution 


 Town Council were informed that Cariad had advised the defibrillators should be issued as soon as possible.


Town Council resolved that local members would distribute the defibrillators to premises asap and a presentation event would be arranged for a later date, with relevant parties and press being invited. 
9734
Report of Caldicot Town Council Clerk (incl. Correspondence, Publications and Subscriptions) 


Town Council considered items within the Town Clerk report:


Draft submission to Welsh Government, Transport for Wales and the Four Bidders for the Wales & Borders Franchise

A member advised that a new bus timetable was being issued on 6 March 2017.  


Town Council resolved that bus timetables would be displayed. 


Pigeons Caldicot Town Centre


Town Council noted the letter received from Mon CC, Environmental Health regarding Pigeons in the Town Centre.

Town Council resolved to invite Environmental Health to the Planning & Resources Committee meeting.


Potential weekly Park Run at Rogiet/Caldicot – via Cllr RJ Higginson

Town Council received correspondence, which advised of a potential park run, a free weekly session to encourage families and the local community to participate in physical activity. 

Town Council welcomed the correspondence and resolved to invite the Mon CC Sport & Leisure Manager to the next council meeting. 


Play Provision 2017


Town Council agreed that the summer play provision 2017 would be supported, agreed within Finance item and reiterated the support for free play provision.     
9735 
Resolved – to exclude Press and Public – By virtue of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the press and public are excluded from discussions on the following items on the basis that disclosure thereof would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted:
9736 
To consider quotations for resurfacing and realigning town council car park and pathways 

Town Council considered quotations for resurfacing and realigning Town Council car park and pathways.

Town Council resolved to accept the quotation from DCM Contractors at a cost of £5442.85 + VAT. 
9737
To Consider Quotations for upgrade of outdated office IT equipment 
Town Council considered quotations for upgrade of outdated office IT equipment.  A member recognised that older IT equipment does not perform as efficiently as expected.   
Town Council resolved to accept the quotation from Apex Computer Systems at a cost of £1461 + VAT
9738
To consider quotation from Town Council contractor for MCC grass cutting works 2017/18 

Town Council received the quotation, from the contractor, for MCC grass cutting works.  The Clerk highlighted that the work was undertaken on behalf of Mon CC and there was no SLA in place.
It was noted that the flowerbeds were not included.
Town Council resolved that the work would be discussed with the contractor.
9739
To approve renewal of Konica Minolta 5 year lease rental from April 2017 
Town Council resolved to approve renewal of Konica Minolta 5 Year Lease Rental from April 2017 as circulated.
9740
To resolve to re-admit Press and Public for KGVPF meeting 
Town Council resolved to readmit press and public.  
9741   KING GEORGE V PLAYING FIELDS TRUSTEE
1. To note installation date of new play equipment at KGVPF, by Sutcliffe Play – 20th March 2017 
Town Council noted the installation date for play equipment as 20th March 2017.

Town Council resolved that an event would be held in the park and the equipment would be officially opened, with press invited to take photographs.
2. To consider request from I Need for ‘yard sale’, in order to raise funds for the charity
The Clerk advised Town Council that guidance had been sought from Fields in Trust.

Town Council had no objection to the request, however, resolved to defer the issue until advice had been received from Fields in Trust. 
3.  Resolved – to Exclude Press and Public – By virtue of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the press and public are excluded from discussions on the following items on the basis that disclosure thereof would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted.
4. Update on Audit Recommendation Re: Finance 
The Clerk advised Town Council that an application had been progressed regarding a bank account for KGVPF, however, further clarification was required by the bank and audit had advised not to proceed due to the forthcoming election and possible change of signatories. 

5.   To approve cost of Playground Inspections King George V Playing Fields 2017/18 - £526.39 + VAT 
Town Council resolved to approve the cost of Playground Inspections King George V Playing Fields 2017/18 - £526.39 + VAT.
6.  To consider Quotations for renewal of Bowls Green contract – ends 31.03.17 [B/f FTC 25.01.17]
The Clerk advised that the appropriate tender process had been followed.  Two had been received and information was presented to Town Council.  One company had responded and advised that they could not meet the specification.  

Town Council resolved that the Bowls Green contract 2017/18 would be awarded to Peter Villars 1.4.2017 – 31.3.2020 in the sum of £12,322.53 + VAT pa 
The meeting closed at 7.05pm
………………………………….

Mayor/Deputy Mayor
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